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Per DSPM Section 6-1.406, the 30 psi requirement accounts for 10 psi of safety factor for aging
infrastructure and flexibility in locating pressure zone boundaries. The resulting 24 psi at 1500 gpm flow
accounts for 4 psi of safety factor only. It is anticipated that once the construction of BPS 157 and BPS
158 are completed (tentatively by December 2018) and are in operation, the residual pressure condition
at the site will be improved and City's hydraulic model supports this assumption. Water Resources (WR)
also assumes that the Construction of the Fire Station will start after BPSs 157 & 158 are in operation
and the residual pressure condition at the site has improved. Based on these assumptions, the residual
pressure of 24 psi under current condition may be acceptable and WR approves the Basis of Design
Report. WR suggests that the fire line and the sprinkler system shall be designed and sized based on
current residual pressure condition and an 8" fire line may be warranted. Size and design of fire line and
the sprinkler system will require coordination with City's Fire Department.


































































